

RANGE HIGH SCHOOL

Challenge • Support • Flourish

Stapleton Road Formby Liverpool L37 2YN Tel: 01704 879315

Email: admin@range.sefton.sch.uk Web: www.range.sefton.sch.uk Twitter: @RangeHighSch

Head Teacher: Mr M. McGarry MA, PGCE, NPQH

19th March 2020

Arrangements for Remote Learning

Dear Parent/Carer

From Monday, 23rd March, teachers will set work to enable students to work at home.

Teachers are planning work which will require a range of approaches to learning, including reading, writing, viewing video content, researching, completing exam style questions etc... Not all work will be computer based.

Please ask your child/children, if in school, to ensure that they take home their exercise books/folders/work books as we will give clear instructions where we would like students to complete set work.

We would ask you to support your them in the following ways:

- If possible, provide an appropriate place to work with internet and computer access.
- Ensure they have the necessary equipment and all of their exercise books.
- · Understand that it will be difficult for teachers to review all work and provide feedback.

Class Charts

Work for all year groups will be set using Class Charts through the homework function.

Teachers may set individual lessons or blocks of lessons but will indicate the amount of time they envisage the task taking and state if it is work for multiple lessons.

There are a number of things you can do to prepare to help in this eventuality. Firstly, please check your child(ren) can access online resources that they currently use and that their log-in details work. Form Tutors have reissued log-in details for Class Charts for all students and parents.

If you do not have a Class Charts log-in or it does not work, please contact admin@range.sefton.sch.uk

Years 7 to 9

As some households may have more than pupil and limited access to devices and the internet, we will aim to set approximately 30 minutes of learning for each lesson that a student has in a subject, allowing devices and access to be shared.

Work should be completed in exercise/workbooks unless they are directed to complete it elsewhere.

Students will not be required to return work to teachers during the closure period. They should keep it safely at home and return it to their teachers on their return to school.

Years 10 to 13

We will set work for Year 11 and 13 students from Monday until full and detailed information is provided by the government. The Prime Minister has indicated that details will be given on Friday on how pupils will be awarded grades in the absence of exams. Until the situation is fully understood we believe it is prudent to prepare students for all eventualities. We will continue to keep parents/carers updated and review our advice and practice accordingly.

For Years 10 to 13, we will aim to set approximately 45 minutes of work for each lesson a student has in a subject.

Clear instructions will be provided saying where students should complete their work – in folders, booklets, exercise books etc.

At Key Stages 4 and 5, students may be requested to submit work to their teachers via email and will also be able to contact their teacher if they have any questions regarding the work or require clarification/explanation.

Thank you for your support and understanding. We will provide more information, particularly in relation to public examinations when it becomes available.

Yours sincerely

Mr Dolly

Deputy Headteacher